## V Manjula, IAS

Commissioner & E/o Additional Chief Secretary to Government



## Directorate of Urban Land Transport Urban Development Department

BMTC,TTMC 'B' Block (Above Bus Stand) 4th Floor, K.H. Road, Shanthinagar

Bengaluru - 560027

Ph.: 080-22226627/6628, Fax: 080-22226630

e-mail: dultbangalore@gmail.com, dult@karnataka.gov.in

No: DULT-ITTB0GUPO/1/2020/390

Date: 02.09.2020

Dear Kataria,

- 1. This is in continuation of my letter dated 02/07/2020, wherein the Directorate of Urban Land Transport has recommended that the Cubbon Park be closed for all traffic except for pedestrians and cyclists. We have also attached a SOP as desired by you. We note that there is some thinking on part of Government to reopen Cubbon Park for motorised traffic. It may also be pertinent to mention here that DULT has also received representations from citizen groups to intercede on their behalf for ensuring traffic free Cubbon Park. DULT has examined the matter and in our view, reopening of Cubbon Park to motorised traffic is not advisable for the following reasons:
  - a. Cubbon Park is a vast green space in the heart of the city and its pristine nature needs to be preserved.
  - b. In various cities across the world, spaces in the city core are being reclaimed for the use of pedestrians and cyclists. Cubbon Park would be an ideal place to be reserved for pedestrians and cyclists in Bengaluru. Pedestrians and cyclists can use the park as shortcut for reaching their destinations.
  - c. Closing of Cubbon Park to the use of motorised traffic will not cause any inconvenience as motorised traffic has alternate routes to reach their destinations.
  - Therefore, DULT recommends that Cubbon Park be closed for motorised traffic. Parking of motorised vehicles shall not be allowed in the Cubbon Park.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

Sri Rajender Kumar Kataria, IAS Secretary to Government, Horticulture and Sericulture, Bangalore.